October 6, 1983

Mr. Michael N. Stone The Pi Kappa Alpha Fraternity 1910 University Street Eugene, Oregon 97401

Dear Mr. Stone:

As per your request, I have complied with your requests. You will be pleased to find Gamma Pi Chapter in the capable hands of Mr. Craig Mitchell.

A word for the record. I have, at no time, ever "embezzled" any funds from the Pi Kappa Alpha Fraternity. What an erroneous assumption. It's for this reason that I welcome your audit. As always, you will find a reason for everything I have done. My bookkeeping will be no exception. Any money deposited into any account will have a tangible and reasonable explaination.

And, oh how I would like to be there to make all those explainations and draw the pictures for you. Unfortunatly, however, I will be unable to participate in your "Perry Mason" game. If for some reason, however, you should have any questions, I suggest you direct them to my attorney, Mr. E.B. Sahlstrom of Eugene. He is paid good money to answer stupid questions and I'm sure he'll be happy to answer yours.

Also, along those lines, another point. First, your audit does not bother me. Second, your representations to the members of Gamma Pi do. You see, Mr. Stone, these men are my friends...they have entrusted in me a great deal of respect and faith. You have, in a matter of two days, put that respect and faith in jeopardy. Thus, if you should fail to make your proof on these allegations, I suppose you should be prepared to face the consequences. Myself and Mr. Sahlstrom have scheduled a meeting for Monday at which we will discuss this matter at length. You will, no doubt, be kept posted.

And, with that, I'm guessing your "Perry Mason" game will become a game of "put up or shut up." I wish you every success in your hunt and look forward to the day when you will truly regret your false allegations.

Until that day, I remain,

Mr. Darren F. Ber

DB/ps

EXHIBIT "N"